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INSTRUCTIONAL BULLETIN NO. 20-06

REGARDING FINANCIAL PLANS

Effective immediately, Section 1-405.00 Financial Plans has been added to Roadway Design Guidelines
Chapter 1.

1-405.00 FINANCIAL PLANS

Federal law requires a financial plan to be completed for projects estimated to cost over $100 million. If a
project exceeds $500 million, then the financial plan shall be submitted to Federal Highway Administration for
review. Once the Environmental Document is completed and the $100 million cost threshold is met, the TDOT
Federal Affairs Liaison will develop the initial document template. The financial plan must be updated annually
by the Project Development Director. If it is determined later in the design development process that the cost
estimate will exceed $100 million, the Project Development Director should contact the TDOT Federal Affairs
Liaison and the Community Relations Office. The TDOT Federal Affairs Liaison will provide the Project
Development Director with the project specific financial plan template. An example of a completed document
can be found on the Design Guidelines page.

Roadway Design Guidelines Chapter 1 has been updated online at this location:

https://www.tn.gov/content/dam/tn/tdot/roadway-design/documents/design quidelines/DG-C1.pdf
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